First Presbyterian Church of Niagara Falls, NY FIRST PRES Newsletter

February 2021

Dear Friends.

I feel like so much of our nation and the world has breathed a collective sigh of relief with the peaceful transition of power on January 20. As we look forward, there seems to be a lighter spirit, even as we continue to live with the effects of the global pandemic, economic challenges and the like.

At our recent session meeting, the session decided that we would continue to worship remotely to continue our efforts to reduce the spread of the Coronavirus. I have a few friends who regularly send printed copies of their sermons and the bulletin to those who do not have email or internet access. If you would like us to send worship materials to you, please call the church and leave a message. We would be happy to start doing that.

Ash Wednesday and Lent are almost upon us! We will have a Worship video for Ash Wednesday that will premiere at 7:00 PM on February 17. During Lent we will have a few ways to connect. On Sunday evenings at 7:00 we will have a Zoom discussion group to discuss Walter Bruggemann's book, Materiality as Resistance. These discussions will start on Sunday, February 21 and go through Palm Sunday, March 28. We are inviting the other Presbyterians in the area to join us. We will send out the link as the date gets closer. On Wednesday evenings we will have a short prayer service at 7:00 pm. They will be via YouTube. Just head over to our YouTube channel to check in for a midweek prayer.

On Feb 24, please consider joining a book discussion with folks from Buffalo and Niagara falls. This event is sponsored by Trinity Episcopal Church. The book is called *Waking Up White*, by Debby Irving.

Continued

Continued

The author will be part of the discussion and talk about her experience with us. It promises to be an interesting evening. If you need help getting a copy of the book, please let me know.

If you did not see or hear Amanga Gorman's poem for the inauguration, please look it up. It is worthy of study for years to come. She reminds us that the future is indeed bright when we have such truth-tellers among us. These are the closing lines of her poem -- The Hill We Climb.

When day comes we step out of the shade.

aflame and unafraid

The new dawn blooms as we free it

For there is always light,

if only we're brave enough to see it

If only we're brave enough to be it

Blessings, Cathy

Lay Readers for February

February 7- Carol Dashineau

February 14 - John Goddard

February 21 - Lis Slenk

February 28 - Bill Karches

February Birthdays

February 8 Shayna Durham

11 Jonathan Bush

14 Margaret Smith Rhoshe Jackson



Please Pray for Those Who are Sick or Shut-in

Shut-Ins

Pearl Durham

Dolores Coleman Elizabeth Ochab

Prayer List

Monique Wilson Rev. Jon Rieley-Goddard

Margaret Smith
Charlene Bush
Carolyn Goddard

Mark Tarbell

Robert Smith
Bonnie Felstead
Mark Tarbell

Bill Karches

COVID Closing

As you all know, the number of cases of COVID-19 in our area is on the rise. Our presbytery has encouraged us to return to remote worship until it is safe to gather again. Also, our public health officials are telling us this course of action is the best way we have of taking care of one another during these uncertain days. Please know that your church family is only a phone call away. Pastor Cathy is available by phone (716-310-6860) or email (firstpresnf@gmail.com). Members of the session or deacons would be glad to talk with you. If you do not know who to call, leave a message at the church office and someone will call you back. If you did not receive a weekly email from the church earlier in the year while the building was closed, we would love to add you to our list. Call the office and leave a message with your email address. We will send a weekly email to provide information about the coming week's video worship service and to keep in touch while we are apart. Friends, stay safe, take care of yourselves and one another. We all look forward to the time when we will be together again

There is sunshine and there is rain.

&

There is laugher and there is pain.

&

There is loss and there is gain.

&

There is hope in Jesus name.



Submitted by a Member of First Pres

Facebook Connections

We have a new face book page that we will use to update everyone during these coming weeks while the building is closed. Here is the link:

https://www.facebook.com/First-Presbyterian-Church-Niagara-Falls-117888153453785/.

Please stop by the page and make sure you "like" it. Share it with you friends. The more people we have looking in the better! You can comment, post pictures, post a review of the church on the page. Everything you do will help you keep in touch with all of us and reach out to others who are looking for a community.

We are also part of Niagara Area Presbyterians which is a Facebook group. You can find the group by searching Facebook for the Niagara Area Presbyterians.

Budget Report for December 2020

	Actual \$	Year to Date \$	Budget YTD\$
GIVING Investment Income, Other TOTAL INCOME EXPENSES NET (Deficit)	1,730	23,117	29,420
	22,107	51,326	41,125
	23,837	74,443	70,545
	8,353	86,997	107,981
	15,484	(12,554)	(37,436)

We were positive for the month due to income from a USG&E utility rebate (\$5646), fourth quarter permanent endowment (\$7400), special funds (\$3199) and Marshall trusts (\$5853). The year-end deficit was cut to \$12,554.

The following letter was received from the Missions of Niagara Falls thanking First Pres and Bill Karches for participating in their Adopt a Family Program for Christmas. First Pres' participation was through the Loving Tree.



Continued



February 2021

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
	1 National Freedom Day	2 Ground Hog Day	3	4	5	6
7 Fifth Sunday after Epiphany	8	9	10	11	12	13
14 Transfiguration of the Lord Valentine's	15	16 Session 7 pm	17 7:00pm Service via Zoom Ash K	18	19	20
21 First Sunday of Lent	22	23	24	<i>25</i>	26	27
Second Sunday of Lent						

The Newsletter of First Presbyterian Church of Niagara Falls, N.Y.

First Press

First Presbyterian Church

311 First St

Phone: 716-285-3555 Fax: 716-285-3482

E-mail: firstpres2@verizon.net





Ash Wednesday February 17

We're on the Web:

www.firstpresny.org

You Tube https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LSk4U35pl2l Face Book https://www.facebook.com/First-Presbyterian -Church-Niagara-Falls-117888153453785/

CHURCH OFFICE

Hours: Closed

Telephone: 285-3555

Sunday Worship On YouTube
Fellowship On Zoom

Communion First Sunday of Month

Children Sunday School On Zoom Food Pantry & Clothes Closed

Closet

BOARD MEETINGS

Deacons — 2nd Sunday of month—10:30 a.m. Session — 3rd Tuesday of the month—7:00 p.m.

The building is closed due to the Covid 19 Virus Pandemic. Worship service can be viewed on YouTube Sundays at 11:00 am. The YouTube link is https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LSk4U35pl2I Visit us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/First-Presbyterian-Church-Niagara-Falls-117888153453785/

News and letters may be submitted by mail to: First Presbyterian Church, 311 First St., Niagara Falls,

NY 14303 ATTN: First Press



News may also be submitted via e-mail to the Church Secretary at firstpres2@verzon.net or may be dropped through the mail slot of the church

First Press is published monthly by First Presbyterian Church of Niagara Falls, N.Y., U.S.A.

Editor/Publisher: Janet Roat

Reporters: John Goddard, Janet Bianca, Lis Slenk

Newsletter deadline is the 15th of the month.



February 2021